Keys to Being a Successful Class Representative
Each CCNS class has two class representatives.  The “scheduling” rep is in charge of the co-op schedule for the class and day-to-day coordination in the classroom.  The “board” rep serves on the Board of Trustees as a class liaison and has other board-related responsibilities, such as coordinating committee chairs and special projects.  Work out a division of labor for additional tasks (such as organizing teacher gifts, phone trees, etc.) between the two representatives as needed.  
The “scheduling” Rep’s duties:  

Have a meeting with your teacher and the other Class Rep right away in order to complete the first co-oping calendar as soon as possible (usually right after the first General Meeting):
· Prepare a class roster and distribute it as soon as possible (the Registrar will send you this information and all updates); update and re-distribute the roster as needed
· Also from the Registrar, see if any families in your class have registered for the “half co-op” option 
Find out from the families in your class the following information for scheduling:

· Preferred days for co-oping

· Whether they can or can not drive for field trips and how many car seats fit in their vehicle (back seat only!)
· If they prefer to be contacted by phone or e-mail

· If they are willing to be a substitute teacher (CPR certification REQUIRED!)

When putting together the co-op calendar, check first with the teacher to figure out field trip days and special events, and include the following:

· Field trip days, including additional drivers (driving counts as a co-op day!)
· Schedule appropriate number of days for half-co op families (get this info from the Registrar)

· School breaks and no school days; Class photo days, vision & hearing screening, CCNS general meetings, Clean-up days (on the CCNS yearly calendar)
· Parent-Teacher conference days (you will need to schedule an extra person for the classroom)

· Optional:  school events such as socials and fundraisers; children’s birthdays; class holiday events (like the Halloween parade, Thanksgiving feast, etc.); and show-and-tell days
· Contact Darby if you would like electronic templates for the calendar: darbydoyle@comcast.net
Distribute the co-op calendar in a timely fashion!

· Aim for distributing the co-op calendar at least one full week before the start of the next month.  
· E-mail the electronic version of the co-op calendar to the CCNS webmaster so that it can be posted on the website at the beginning of each month (no personal information on this calendar, please)
· Post the co-op calendar in the class room, plus give one copy each to the teacher and to the school Registrar

Both Representatives:

Get to know your teacher and fellow co-opers on a personal level

· Introduce yourself and let everyone know that you are their Class Representative.  Be clear with your class which rep is in charge of scheduling, and which one of you is the board rep.  Parents may come to you during the year as issues/problems arise.  You may be called upon to be a liaison between a parent and teacher; you will want to feel comfortable representing them.  It goes without saying, but please respect the confidentiality of teachers and the other parents as issues arise.      

Be fair to yourself.  Please, don’t stress out!  

· Set aside a time that is right for you to make any reminder phone calls that your teacher or the CCNS president may ask you to make periodically.  Find a time in your busy schedule that is convenient for you so you won’t need to worry about little ones fighting for your attention.  

· For reimbursement of copying and other expenses, submit your receipts and a reimbursement form (on the sign-in table) to the school treasurer

Please consider taking up collections for class gifts for our wonderful teachers.  Traditionally, classes give gifts before Winter break, birthdays, and/or as an end-of-the-year thank you.  Suggest a small donation for the intended gift so that everyone who wants to give is able to do so.  This is by no means required of your class!  Some teachers’ most memorable gifts are those that the children made themselves and were compiled by the class to present as a thank-you.  It’s just a nice way of letting our teachers know how much we appreciate them.  

